The Fremont County Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Wednesday, October 1, 2025, in the Fremont County
Courthouse Boardroom, with Clint Blackburn, Dustin Sheldon, and Jeff Shearer present. A quorum was declared, and the meeting
was officially called to order at 9:00 a.m. The agenda was approved as posted. Minutes of the previous board session were read
and approved.

Let the record show that Engineer Dan Davis, Jan Norris and James Norris were present at this meeting.

Dan Davis, Engineer, met with the board for the signing of the following:
Motion by Sheldon to sign IDOT Payment Voucher for HGM Associates for Engineering Services for BRS-C036(92) - - 60-36
per agreement through 07/31/2025. Motion carried unanimously.

Motion by Sheldon to table the appointment of a Title VI Coordinator and ADA Coordinator. Motion carried unanimously.

Sheriff Kevin Aistrope was unable to meet with the board. Motion by Sheldon to table the item regarding jail repairs. Motion
carried unanimously.

Jan Norris met with the board to update them on the carbon pipeline happenings. She said Shelby County is taking their case to
the US Supreme Court. She noted a 5-page article that was in the Des Moines Register recently. She discussed at length the
recent “unusual” filings by Summit. She discussed new sign-up offerings for voluntary easements. She discussed an upcoming
hearing on October 10%. Norris said there are actions board can take. She said that in April 2022 Fremont County filed an
objection to eminent domain. She said there are things boards can do now to help. Now they can help by joining the Shelby and
Story Counties cases. Norris urged the board to ask Summit about the water needed for testing, such as where the water would
come from and be disposed of. She presented a map with parcels without easements, a map submitted by Summit with routes, a
map with City of Shenandoah route, and a water usage map. She showed the board a spreadsheet regarding drainage districts.
After much discussion, the board thanked Norris for the updates.

Auditor Owen informed the board they need to get the Windmill TIF on their radar if they choose to do so. She said they will
need to hire someone to help facilitate the TIF.

Claims were approved for October 3, 2025.

At 9:38 a.m., with no further business, Shearer motioned to adjourn. The motion carried unanimously.
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